
 

TǛnǕ Koutou, TǛnǕ Koutou, TǛnǕ Koutou katoa. 
 
The first week of school under level 2 requirements is almost over and school 
life is nearly back to normal. From the smiles, laughter and talking, it is clear 
that everyone is happy to be back.     
 
Level 2 changes  
Level 2 has brought with it some changes to the way we have to do things at 
school. The biggest change is to the way parents drop off and collect their 
children. The changes have been so we are able to contact trace the adults 
that enter school and to keep social distancing.  
Parents are welcome on site, but we require you to sign the tracking register, 
located by the double gates on the tennis court and then use the hand 
sanitiser provided.  
In the afternoon all the children will be taken to the tennis courts where they 
will wait in their houses. Bus students will then go to the bus. Children who 
walk home will be sent home. Mrs Karshagen will take the cyclists, while the 
remainder will wait until they see their parents. Reid and Thomas housesô 
children will leave through the gates by the hall, Allen house will leave through 
the single gate into the park and OôRegan will leave through the gates by the 
Cenotaph.   
 
Distance learning feedback  
Each classroom teacher will send an email to parents which contains a survey 
about their child/renôs distance learning experience. Hopefully it wonôt take too 
long to complete. Please send it back to your childôs teacher when completed.  
 
Winter Championships 
Usually, at this time of year, we are preparing for Winter Championships. 
Unfortunately, due to Covid-19, this is on hold at the moment. We are hoping 
to hold the event early next term 
 
Caretaker  
Just before we went into lockdown Dave Lee, our caretaker, resigned and the 
board appointed Vicki Chesterman in his place. We are excited about having 
Vicki as our caretaker and look forward to working with her.  
 
This weekôs final wordé é.  "Oh, everyone makes mistakes. Oh, yes they do. 
Your sister and your brother and your dad and mother too. Big people, small 
people, matter of fact, all people! Everyone makes mistakes, so why can't 
you?"  Big Bird 
 
We appreciate your on-going support and cooperation. 
 
NgǕ mihi 
Wayne and the Ngahinapouri team 
 
Birthdays  

Birthday greetings this week go to all the students who celebrated a 
birthday during Alert Level 4 ï Elijah C, Jessica G, Kahu H, Keity M, 
Mitchell P, Kohen M, Shaeana O, Arden D, Ayleah C, Hunter W,  
Benji S, Carter K, Elijah H, Ella M, Evelyn S, Jessica D, Niamh S, 

Spencer W, Tessa C, JP W, Willow C, Emma B, Finn D, McKenna P, Clara S, 
Annelise B, Bailey D, Emily S and Zoe B.   



 

Birthday greetings go to the following students who are celebrating birthdays 
this week - Lexie O, Jamie S, Ethan VDB and Aarya R. 
 

School accounts ï A statement, dated 30th April will be 
emailed out tomorrow. 
 

  

 

Ngahinapouri School BOT Meeting Overviews  
Date: Tuesday, 31st March 2020 
Date: Tuesday, 14th April 2020 
Date: Tuesday, 20th April 2020 
Date: Tuesday, 28th April 2020 
 
Snap shot of some of the discussion Bot have had over the lock-down period. 
 
HAUTU 
Ȱ4ÈÅ 2ÉÓÉÎÇ 4ÉÄÅ ,ÉÆÔÓ ÁÌÌ "ÏÁÔÓȱ 
4ÈÅ "ÏÁÒÄ ÍÕÓÔ ÓÅÔ ÁÎ ȰÁÃÃÅÌÅÒÁÔÅÄ ÐÁÃÅȱ ÆÏÒ ÏÕÒ ÓÃÈÏÏÌ ÔÏ ÅÎÓÕÒÅ -ÁÏÒÉ ÓÔÕÄÅÎÔÓ  
enjoy and achieve education success as Maori. 
BOT completed a response plan, and actions to be revisit/monitored here on in. 
 
Strategic Review  
New charter to be presented to MOE. 
 
Child Safety Policy  
New Child Safety Policy completed and a draft submitted to BOT for review at next 
full meeting. 

SCHOOL LUNCHES ï     No school lunches this week. 
 
 
 
 
 



 

 
Health & Safety 
 M.O.E requirements, teachers are not permitted to return to school/classrooms 
or office, during lockdown, without approval from them. 
MoE has supplied hand sanitiser and cleaning products. School has also ordered 
extra  
Crest Cleaners to be contact to give the school a thorough clean just before school 
goes back.  Extra cleaning and sanitation was carried out prior to level 2 opening.  
Parent Health and Safety update email ɀ prepared and posted to families. 
Full Health and safety, plus maintenance check has been completed in accordance 
with MoE requirements  
 
Principal and staff well -being  
The staff have been super busy and Tim has been on top of all the tech issues. 
Teachers are as prepared as they can be but are on a new playing field to. 
 
Flu injections for staff   
BoT are happy to reimburse any teachers if they would like to get flu vaccination. 
 
Online devices  
survey completed to identify which families did and did not have access to devices.  
 
School Camp updates 
Board are working to ensure the end of year camps are a high probability. Focus 
on ensure senior camp is considered as a priority. 
 
Winter Champs Update  
Winter Champs may be cancelled this year, as the event normally attracts 750 
students and their parents.  
Wayne and Tim indicate there are a number of other options like having smaller 
inter school games, or mini sports events.  
 
Unimmunised Students and safety  
MoE have confirmed that unimmunised students are no more at risk, 
compromised or contagious than immunised students.  
 
Caretaker update  - Vicki Chesterman has accepted the position to be the schools 
new contracted caretaker. 
 
Updates on COVID 19, from MoE 
Ongoing information been received, and constant updating; however, school is 
working within MOE guidelines 
 
General 
The BOT have been in constant contact over the lock down period, planning 
organising and preparing for the different levels of lock down and the set of rules 
and expectations required at these levels. 
Above is only a snap shot of long hours of discussion around how we are moving 
forward. 
As this is an evolving scenario, the BOT are ensuring the communication is open 
and transparent with regards to what we want to achieve. 
 

 



 

 

 
Due to COVID-19 winter sports are still working out details around procedures 
and starting dates. This will hopefully become clearer in the next few weeks. 

 

Ngahinapouri Lower Waipa Swimming Results 

 Sophia   Matt  

1st Girls 12 years  Backstroke 2nd Boys 12 years  Backstroke 

    2nd Boys 12 years Breastroke 

  Giuliana     

2nd Open Girls Medley    Lachlan 

3rd Girls 100m Freestyle 1st Boys 11 years Freestyle 

3rd Girls 11 years  Breaststroke 3rd Boys 11 years 50m  Freestyle 

3rd Girls 11 years  Backstroke   

    Cameron 

  Tessa 2nd Boys 10 years Freestyle 

1st= Girls 9 years  Backstroke 2nd Boys 10 years  50m Freestyle 

    2nd Boys 10 years  Breastroke 

  McKenna   

2nd Girls 9 years 50m Freestyle    
3rd Girls 9 years Freestye   

      

  Aykeah    
3rd Girls 9 years  Backstroke   

    

  Keity   

2nd Girls 8 years  Backstroke   

    
2nd Fastest Girls relay 2nd Fun Boys Relay 

   3rd Fastest Boys Relay 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

LA AND DA  

COOMBES 
SAND SUPPLIES 
 

195 Old School Road, Ngahinapouri 

Ph (07) 8252895 - (021) 955643 
Proud sponsors of the Ngahinapouri Community 

Fishing Contest 

 

 

Kelly Sports Waikato 

Check out our competition 
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